
A8 ORDINANCE to amend the Charter of the Town of Stayton for 

the purpose of enlarging the legally described boundary of the Town 

of Stayton by annexing the following described real property, to-wit: 

Beginning at the point where the North line of Stayton- 
Hehama Road intersects the present East boundary of the 
City of Stayton, Marion County, Oregon as per the records 
on file at the office of the County Recorder, Salem, Oregon; 
thence on the Easterly projection of said North line to 
the West line of the recorded Plat of Green Acres Sub- 
division; thence Northerly on said West line to the North- 
west corner of said subdivision; thence Northerly on the 
projection of said West line 203.0 feet; thence North 89" 
10' East 647.16' to the IJorth projection of the East 
boundary of above said Green Acpes Subdivision; thence 
South OODj9@ East on last said projection and the East 
line of said subdivision 1002.7 feet; thence North 89O 
111 East 250.0 feet; thence South 00°39' East 413.0 feet 
to the South Boundary of the Stayton-Mehama Road; thence 
Westerly on the last said road South Boundary to the point 
of intersection with the present East Boundary of the City 
of Stayton; thence on the said city boundary North to the 
place of beginning. 

By authorizing the Common Council to call a publio hearing where 

said proposed annexation will be placed before the registered voters 

of the Town of Stayton so that their comments may be heard, and de- 

claring an emergency. 

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE COMMOB COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF STAYTON, 

OBEGON: 

Section 1, That a special election for the proposed annexation 

is unnecessary; the written consent of two-thirds of the land owners 

in the said area representing two-thirds of the assessed valuation 

of said area having been submitted to the Common Counoil. 

Section That a public hearing will be held at 8:00 o'clock 

P. M. on the 5th day of February , 1962, at the City Hall, 
Stayton, Marion County, Oregon, for the purpose of placing before 

the registered voters of said town the said proposed annexation to 

the Town of Stayton of the folloving real property, to-wit: 



Beginning at the point where the North line of Stayton- 
Mehama Road intersects the present East boundary of the 
City of Stayton, Marion County, Oregon as per the records 
on file at the office of County Recorder, Salem, Oregon; 
thence on the Easterly projection of said North line to 
the West line of the recorded Plat of Green Acres Sub- 
division; thence Northerly on said West line to the North- 
west corner of said subdivision; thence Northerly on the 
projection of said West line 203.0 feet; thence North 
89°10' East 647.161 to the North projection of the East 
boundary of above said Green Acres Subdivision; thence 
South 00°39' East on last said projection and the East 
line of said subdivision 1002.7 feet; thencre North 89" 
11' East 250.0 feet; thence South 00°39' East 413.0 feet 
to the South boundary of the Stayton-Elehama Road; thence 
Westerly on the last said road South boundary to the point 
of intersection with the present East boundary of the 
City of Stayton; thence on the said city boundary North 
to the place of beginning. 

Section & That the City Attorney is hereby directed to pre- 

pare and have posted, notices in five (5) public places, including 

the bulletin board at the City Hall as well as publishing aaid no- 

tioes in The Stayton Mail, a newspaper of general circulation, for 

two (2) consecutive publications, said notice to be posted and 

public&tions to be completed not less than ten (10) nor more than 

thirty (30) days prior to the date of the public hearing as set 

forth herein. 

Section It is herehy adjudged and declared that existing 

conditions in the Town of Stayton are such that this ordinance is 

necessary for the immediate preservation of the public peace, 

health and safety and an emergency is hereby declared to exist, 

and this ordinance shall take effect and be in full force and effect 

from and after its passage. 

PASSED by the Common Council this day of March , 1962. 
SIGDTED by the Mayor this 7th day of March , 1962. 




